In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Required Teacher Certification Training
- · Monthly Fire Inspections in Residential Buildings
- · Graduate Students Financial Aid Filing
- · Summer School 2016/Financial Aid
- · Deadline to Register a Guest for Hot Dog Day is Today 4/22!

General Announcements

- · Implementation of the Teaching Pyramid Model
- · Composting 101
- · Athletics Facility Closures This Week
- Math Club Events!
- · RE://ROUTE Aa Participatory Video-Sound Environment
- · Concert Tonight: Symphonic Band
- · Art History Club Trip to Corning Museum of Glass
- · CSA Presents: Summertime Fine
- · Register for the Alfred Boffer Club Formal
- · Badminton Tournament
- · Senior Week 2016, Tickets on Sale Now!
- · House Plant Summer Camp!
- · Open Meeting With the Provost
- · Title IX at AU Roundtable Discussion
- · Congratulations to All Graduating Students!
- · How Does Google Decide Who Makes the Cut as a Googler?
- · Alfred University's Summer Camps 2016
- · AU Photo Library Online Gallery Server Pro

What's Happening?

More Events...

	TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
6:00	Play Production - 'Where all good rabbits go'	11:00 Guest List: Ceramic Ware from the Gill Collection	7:30 Spring Showcase
11:00	Guest List: Ceramic Ware from the Gill Collection	2:00 Play Production - 'Where all good rabbits go'	
12:20	Composting 101 Seminar	6:00 Alfred Boffer Club Formal	
4:30	RE://ROUTE-a Participatory Video- Sound Environment	11:00 Solving Problems with Big Data	

7:00 Big Spring Concer	t
7:30 Symphonic Band Concert	
· IEA Visiting Artist: Christopher Kaczmare	k

Required Teacher Certification Training

NYS teacher certification requirements include training for the Dignity for All Students Act (D.A.S.A.) for all teacher candidates. This training is offered as a regular part of SPED 456.

If you are currently enrolled in SPED 456 you are signed up to attend on Monday, April 25th from 4:20-6:50 p.m. If you have already taken SPED 456 and did not attend this training please register with Dr. Corrie Burdick (**burdickcb@alfred.edu**) in order to receive the required online portion of the training to be completed prior to the April 25 training.

This training will be held in 340 Myers Hall on Monday April 25 from 4:20-6:50 p.m. If you have any further questions please email Dr. Burdick.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Monthly Fire Inspections in Residential Buildings

Just a quick reminder to all students that AU Custodial will be completing its monthly fire inspections for the month of April.

This includes dorms, RD apartments, Pine Hill Suites, Ford St. apartments, and specialty housing. The inspections will be starting Monday, April 25.

The Custodial Department would also like to inform students that we will be conducting Health and Safety inspections in preparation for the end-of-semester move-out. This will help us assess how well residents are maintaining their living areas and determine if remediation is necessary.

We apologize ahead of time for any intrusion and want to thank the student body for its help and cooperation throughout the year.

-AU Custodial

Submitted by: Sean McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

Graduate Students - Financial Aid Filing

If you will be a graduate student at AU for the 2016-17 academic year and use Federal Direct Loans, you will need to file the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) as soon as possible. You can complete the FAFSA at www.fafsa.gov.

Link: Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA)

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

Summer School 2016/Financial Aid

If you plan to take summer classes at AU and are a current financial aid recipient, we are providing you the following information to help you determine if you may have financial aid eligibility applicable to summer enrollment.

Attachment: Summer School Financial Aid Details

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Deadline to Register a Guest for Hot Dog Day is Today 4/22!

Today is the last day to register your guest for Hot Dog Day weekend! Guests must be registered with the Office of Residence Life to receive a wristband and be allowed admittance into the Residence Halls.

Link: Hot Dog Day Guest Registration

Submitted by: Vicky Gebel

back to top Send Email Reminder

Implementation of the Teaching Pyramid Model

Maria Vaughn is defending her dissertation, "Effects of Direct Consultation-Based Training and Peer Coaching on the Fidelity of Implementation of the Teaching Pyramid Model." Come join us today at 10:30 a.m. in Science Center 405.

Submitted by: Bethany Stiller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Composting 101

ACC Seminar Series: Composting 101 will be held on Earth day: Friday, April 22nd, 12:20-1 p.m. in Nevins Theater.

Learn more about the importance of composting! Specifics covered will include simple methods and techniques used to effectively compost food waste on a residential scale. A briefing of the prospective 2016 Residential Composting Program will also be provided.

Submitted by: Kallie Clapper

back to top Send Email Reminder

Athletics Facility Closures This Week

Please see below closures for Fitness Center & Health & Wellness Center this week:

Fitness Center: Closed Friday 4/22 from 1:30 P.M. to close (will re-open Saturday morning for regular hours)

Health & Wellness Center: Floor space track & group exercise room closed: Thursday, 4/21 from 2:30-9:30 P.M., and Friday 4/22 all day (will re-open Saturday morning for regular hours)

Submitted by: Tony Aquilina

back to top Send Email Reminder

Math Club Events!

First, Board Game Night this Friday at 5 p.m. in Susan Howell Hall. There will be free pizza and should be a ton of fun!

Second, the Math Club Picnic is this Sunday at 12:30 p.m. at Kanakadea Park in Hornell. There will be free food and refreshments! Everyone is invited!

Please RSVP with Bailey for this event, **grillo@alfred.edu**. If you need a ride to the picnic please let us know!

Submitted by: Bailey Grillo

back to top Send Email Reminder

RE://ROUTE - Aa Participatory Video-Sound Environment

April 22, 2016 at 4:30 p.m.

Location of Event: McGee room 205

Sponsored by: The Institute for Electronic Arts and the Division of Expanded Media

Current IEA Artist-in-Residence Christopher Kaczmarek will be holding a participatory video-sound environment piece on Friday, April 22 at 4:30 p.m. in McGee 205 (the Sound Studio).

Attendees should bring short video recordings of their journey to the event from either a mobile device or from a device that records to SD card. These recordings will become content for the event.

Pizza and beverages will be provided.

The Institute for Electronic Art's Visiting Artist Program is sponsored in part by the NYS Council on the Arts with the support of Gov. Andrew Cuomo and the NYS Legislature.

Submitted by: Betsy Kent

back to top Send Email Reminder

Concert Tonight: Symphonic Band

Come join us tonight, Friday, April 22, 7:30 p.m. in the Miller Theater and enjoy an amazing performance by the Alfred University Symphonic Band under the direction of Christopher Foster.

The AU Symphonic Band will perform "First Suite in Eb" by Gustav Holst, "Kentucky 1800" by Clare Grundman, Morton Lauridsen's popular vocal work "O Magnum Mysterium," as well as some exciting

new literature featuring unusual percussion instruments!

This concert is free and open to the public.

Link: Facebook Event

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Art History Club Trip to Corning Museum of Glass

Date: Sunday, April 23, 2016

Time: 11 a.m.-5 p.m.

Location: Bus pick-up in Harder Hall parking lot near REPO

Cost: N/A

Sponsored by: Art History Club

On Sunday, April 23, a 33-seat bus will take students to Corning Museum of Glass for a 4-hour visit of the museum and its new expansion. Admission will be free with an Alfred student ID.

The trip is an excellent opportunity for those who have either never been to Corning or have yet to see the new museum expansion. You can expect to experience the rich history, vast art collection, cutting-edge technology, and innovative architecture for which the museum is renowned.

To reserve a space, email **arth@alfred.edu** or sign up in person at the weekly meeting of the club, every Friday at 4:30 p.m. at the Terra Cotta. The bus will leave campus at 11 a.m. and return by 5 p.m.

Submitted by: SOAD Events

back to top Send Email Reminder

CSA Presents: Summertime Fine

End-of-the-semester bash Saturday, April 23. Powell Campus Center from 9 p.m. to 1 a.m. Admission is \$2. Free food and drinks included.

Only limited amount, so first come is first served. No alcohol or open bottles permitted in the building.

Submitted by: Raven Jones

back to top Send Email Reminder

Register for the Alfred Boffer Club Formal

Alfred Boffer Club is hosting a formal tournament Saturday, April 23. The event will be held from 6 p.m. until 1 a.m. in the Kenyon Allen Room found in Powell Campus Center. The event costs \$5 to register. Food will be provided for participants and there will be a cash prize for placing in the top 3 of the tournament.

To register please contact JWW3@alfred.edu or RBM3@alfred.edu by Saturday.

Link: Alfred Boffer Formal Facebook Event

Attachment: Boffer_Formal_Details.pdf

Submitted by: Grant Tomasso

back to top Send Email Reminder

Badminton Tournament

- April 24 from 2 5 P.M.
- Single Elimination
- Teams of 2
- Email badminton@alfred.edu with team members and team name (or any questions!)

Submitted by: AU Badminton Club

back to top Send Email Reminder

Senior Week 2016, Tickets on Sale Now!

Buy your Senior Week ticket at the AU Bookstore NOW through Tuesday, May 3.

We have great events planned:

Monday sign up for blowing a glass ornament and there is a Social Hour planned in the Knight Club, a Day of Tastings at Railhead Brewery & Cider Creek along a meal and games on Tuesday, Wednesday is Minnihan's go carts, mini golf, batting cages, and more. Get back to Alfred and take the bus to Polly Wogg Holler Wednesday night! Thursday is the Senior picnic.

Tickets are \$50 for the week, cash only.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

House Plant Summer Camp!

Going home for the summer but can't take your house plants with you?

Instead of letting them end up in a landfill, let our AU Green thumb Dave Chamberlain take care of them until you return in the fall. Your plant(s) will enjoy fresh air and sunshine all summer long.

For a small care-taking donation, Dave will care for your plant(s) until you return next semester. He will also accept unwanted house plants looking for a forever home!

House Plant Summer Camp is sponsored by Cornell Cooperative Extension of Allegany County.

For plant drop-off information, email Dave at **chaimberlainjd@alfred.edu**.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Open Meeting With the Provost

ATS Council is sponsoring an open informational meeting with Provost Rick Stephens, who will discuss the current state and future plans for Academic Affairs. The meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 26 at noon in Nevins Theater. All are welcome to attend.

Submitted by: Vicky Westacott

back to top Send Email Reminder

Title IX at AU Roundtable Discussion

The Wellness Center is hosting a roundtable discussion on Title IX at AU on Tuesday, April 26 at 12:15 p.m. in the Judson Leadership Center.

Come learn about AU's Title IX process and bring your questions and ideas to the table.

Light refreshments will be served.

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

Congratulations to All Graduating Students!

Please take a minute to fill out the Career Development Center's graduate survey.

If you have already secured employment or are enrolled in graduate school, we'd like to hear about it. The CDC uses this information to understand the job and grad school market for AU students. The info is confidential and is not reported in a personally identifiable way.

If you have questions about the survey or need career assistance of any kind, please contact us at 607.871.2164 or **cdc@alfred.edu**

Link: Graduate Survey

Submitted by: Susan Meacham

back to top Send Email Reminder

How Does Google Decide Who Makes the Cut as a Googler?

If these topics sound interesting, these undergraduate and graduate summer course offerings are for you! Courses are open to most students but may be subject to instructor permission.

MGMT 300 01/MBA 600 03: People Analytics - This course focuses on the tools, procedures, and analyses used to inform data-based human capital decisions in organizations.

The methods taught in this course will be applied to HR and OB policy in organizations including but not limited to staffing, training, and measuring employee performance and satisfaction. Identification of the appropriate tools and statistical procedures for analyzing human capital will be emphasized along with the ability to effectively interpret and communicate statistical analyses into organizational policy recommendations.

MBA 600 02: Modern Issues in HRM - This course emphasizes five contemporary HRM trends in the

workplace. The Society for Human Resource Management (SHRM) lists several of these trends as critical for HR professionals' success in the coming years. These trends include management of knowledge workers, contemporary hiring strategies, workforce training and gamification, work/life balance, and demographic issues in talent management. An evaluation of the utility of HR departments in the modern workforce is also examined.

If you're interested in learning more about these course offerings, contact Dr. Jennifer Griffith at **griffith@alfred.edu**. I look forward to hearing from you!

Submitted by: Jennifer Griffith

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University's Summer Camps 2016

We are offering several academic and sports camps this summer (day annut residential). Check out the listing here and visit our website for specific camp information and to register your camper. Don't delay, deadlines are fast approaching!

Questions: Call us at 607.871.2612 or email us at: summerpro@alfred.edu

Link: http://www.alfred.edu/summer/

Attachment: List of Summer Camps

Submitted by: Bonnie Dungan

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Photo Library Online - Gallery Server Pro

AU has a new searchable photo library, Gallery Server Pro (http://gsp.alfred.edu), accessible to AU faculty/staff. This library contains a wide variety of downloadable AU images ranging from seasonal campus scenics, to classrooms/labs, to selected campus events. To access, please go to our.alfred.edu and scroll down the left-hand side to Faculty/Staff. Click on Faculty/Staff and scroll down to Gallery Server Pro.

Gallery Server images are cataloged by semester, by month and by topic, and as new photo assignments are completed, additional images will be cataloged and posted on a regular basis. The photos are extensively tagged to assist in searches for specific subjects.

NOTE: The images have been carefully selected from more extensive photo sessions that include alternative views and formats (landscape vs portrait). Those images are archived separately and you will need to contact Rick McLay, director of Creative Services at 2736 (mclay@alfred.edu) to inquire about those additional images. There is also a separate folder dedicated to faculty/staff portraits, many of which were completed the week of Aug. 17, 2015.

BEFORE YOU DOWNLOAD

The primary use of many of these images is for Admissions and University Relations marketing efforts in both printed and web formats. In order to keep track of downloads (except for faculty/staff portraits), please contact Rick McLay (**mclay@alfred.edu**) or Judy Linza (**linza@alfred.edu**) with information on which images you are downloading, and where they are going to be used.

TO DOWNLOAD

Access to Gallery Server requires AU username/password to review images and to download in three formats: 1. Thumbnail (small image), 2. Web optimized (low resolution but full size), and 3. Original (high resolution). To download the image of your choice, use the download/share icon, which is the one on the left in the icon grouping above each image, and follow the directions.

ADDING PHOTOS TO THE AU PHOTO LIBRARY

We welcome the opportunity to obtain images from faculty and staff. Though much effort goes into documenting as many things as possible on campus, it is impossible to cover it all. When there are events such as art shows, or special lab/classroom activities that faculty/staff are photographing, we

would very much like to review those images so that the library is as comprehensive as possible. Please contact Rick McLay if you have images that you think should be considered for this.

ATHLETICS PHOTOS

Current images of athletics events are available at (http://gosaxons.com). By contractual arrangement with the professional photographer, there will be a charge for athletics images. Mark Whitehouse, AU's Sports Information director (whitehouse.alfred.edu), is the contact regarding usage.

If you have any questions or suggestions for photos you want cataloged and included, please contact Rick McLay at **mclay@alfred.edu** or Ext. 2736. If a student requests access, please contact Rick McLay.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews